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School Meals 

 

There seems little I can add 
to this at the moment; I 
suspect this story will now 
move on to the suppliers, 
which is where the account-
ability seems to lie. 
 

I would like to thank every-
one for being so patient and 
so calm at the end of last 
week. What came to light is 
truly astonishing and I am 
grateful to Westminster for 
being proactive in testing 
their contractor’s products 
and then acting quickly and 
decisively to remove meat 
from the menu.  
 

What was easy to miss last 
week was that the tests 
showed cross contamination 
of at least two different 
meat products and that 
many Westminster schools 
were affected. 18 schools 
were supplied with the con-
taminated halal sausages and 
17 with the contaminated 
beef mince. We were the fo-
cus of the press coverage 
because the sampled sausage 
came from our school. 
 

Apologies for bombarding 
you with copies of the letter 

Art and Literacy 
Week!                    

from Westminster on Fri-
day (some of you will have 
received a copy by email, a 
copy on arrival in the play-
ground and a copy at the 
end of the day) but we 
wanted to be as certain as 
we could be that everyone 
was kept in the loop. 
 

I will do my best to keep 
you informed of any devel-
opments in this story; we 
still need to know how the 
cross-contamination oc-
curred (as an 8 year child 
asked me on Friday: “why 
is pork DNA in a halal sau-
sage?”- an 8 year old can 
ask the key question, but 
the adults can’t supply the 
answer at the moment). 
Where is the accountabil-
ity for what happened? 
And what measures will be 
put in place to ensure that 
when beef is on the menu, 
it’s actually beef; if it says 
halal, it’s halal. Is that 
really too much to expect? 
 

Art and Literacy 
Week 

 

This week is ‘Art and Lit-
eracy Week’  and all 
classes will be working on 

projects involving both art and 
aspects of literacy. This work 
will be presented at an exhibi-
tion in school on 25th April. 

 

Headship Re-Advert 
 

The headteacher vacancy for 
September is re-advertised on 
Monday next week and the 
closing date is May 7th. It will 
be advertised on the Times 
Educational Supplement web-
site as well as on the Westmin-
ster website and our school 
website. 
 

What’s On 
 

 This is Art and Literacy 
Week. 

 Wednesday: Year 1 and Year 
2 to the library. 

 Friday: Year 4 class assem-
bly at 2.30 

School Dates 
 

 Thursday, 28th March: 
Last day of Term 4 - 
please collect children 
from class at 1.15 

 

 Monday, 15th April: First 
day of Term 5 


